
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We are a Reconciling Congregation! 

 
Connecting with others through Mission, Music and Ministry! 

 
REMINDER: 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear the worship service every Sunday; and Room 9 is open for parents and their young 
children to watch and hear the service. 
 

 
FATHER’S DAY 

THIRD SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
 

June 18, 2023  10:00 a.m. 
 

GATHERING 
 

PRELUDE   We Gather Together Murray C. Bradshaw 
  Lasst uns Erfreuen Mahlon Balderston   
  
*WELCOME  
 
*OPENING PRAYER (unison) 

 God, all peoples have their origin in you and it is your will to gather them as one 
family in yourself.  Fill the hearts of all people with your love and the desire to ensure justice 
for all their brothers and sisters.  By sharing the good things of the earth, may we secure 
justice and equality for every human being, an end to all division, and a human society built 
on love and peace.  We make this prayer in Jesus’ name.  Amen. 
    
*HYMN Children of the Heavenly Father 141  
 
RECOGNITION OF ALL OUR GRADUATES  Beth and Greg Peterson 
 

PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 
 
NEW TESTAMENT Galatians 6:1-10 (Pew Bible p. 1816) 
 
 



SOLO Give Me Jesus Spiritual 
 Lindsay Kleckner  
 
*GOSPEL Mark 2:13-17 (Pew Bible p. 1554) 

Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
*HYMN  Freely, Freely 389 
 
SERMON Dare to Sit-In Rev. Eun-Hye Choi 
 
INVOCATION  Beth Peterson 
 
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  
please write it on the card and place it in the offering baskets at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 

 
SENDING FORTH 

  
*HYMN  We Shall Overcome 533 
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 

All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Turkey/Syria. 

 
BENEDICTION 
 
POSTLUDE Chaconne Gordon Young        

 
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 
 

WE WELCOME CARL CHADEK as our guest organist today. 
 

USHER:  Chris Walters 
LAY READER:  Beth Peterson 

 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

 
Everyone is invited to join us in the parlor for fellowship provided by Linda Kleckner. 

 



Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 
beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 

every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 
configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 

 
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
WE WANT TO GIVE TOM TOBIN A LOVE GIFT 
for his 35 years of ministry to this church when he retires on July 9.   Please send your gift to the church office no 
later than July 5. 
 
MEMORIAL SERVICE FOR CHAR MONEYHON 
will be held in our sanctuary on Saturday, June 24th at 1:30 p.m.  
 
NEED A HELPER? 
For gardening, lawn care, odd jobs?  GUMC sponsored Asylum Seeker husband and wife are happy to help and 
are to be paid $15.00/hr.  Contact Ethel Doyle to make arrangements at 847-975-0361. 
 
MISSION COLLECTION OPPORTUNITIES 
Please see the June Visitor or lists posted at the collection bins.  The lists are of various items to help others in 
need.  The listings represent Midwest Mission Dist. Center that helps in disasters and in the mission field and 
World Relief, Chicago helps the Chicago immigrant community. 
 
UPPER ROOM FOR JULY/AUGUST 
is available in the narthex or by the church office. 
 
SUNDAY COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 
If you would like to provide coffee, treats and juice after worship on a Sunday, please call the church office and 
schedule a Sunday.  Fellowship helps us to know one another better, make connections. 
 

SAVE THE DATE - OCTOBER 21 - YOU WON’T WANT TO MISS IT!!!! 
 
LOOSE COINS AND SINGLES  
in the offering plates will go to UMCOR-Turkey and Syria.  Since Turkey and Syria were devastated by an 
earthquake in February, over 35,000 people have died and hundreds of thousands of people were left homeless. 
UMCOR and their long-standing humanitarian partner, international Blue Crescent, are helping the survivors as 
they seek shelter, warmth, and a hot meal.  They are providing tents, heaters, blankets, warm clothes, first aid kits, 
and ready to eat meals.  Please support their relief and recovery efforts.  Place “Advance #982550” on the memo 
line if you choose to write a check. 
 
PASTORAL CARE FOR OUR CHURCH FAMILY! 
Too often we find out about illnesses, crises and hospitalizations after they occur.  This is a missed opportunity for 
the calls and visits we would like to share.  Please let us know if there is a concern in your family or in another 
congregant’s family (with their permission). We need your help in order to offer ours.  Pastor Eun-Hye:  
echoi@glenviewumc.org; office@glenviewumc.org; 847-729-1015. 
 
DONATE TO THE FOOD PANTRY! 
When you do your shopping, pick up a few extra items to donate.  Always needed:  canned soup, canned fruit, 
oatmeal, canned meats, pancake mix, chili, pasta, applesauce, coffee/tea, juice/juice boxes, sugar, flour, rice, tuna, 
oil, etc.  
 
 
 
 
 



YOUR MENTAL AND EMOTIONAL HEALTH IS IMPORTANT TO US. 
*If you need a listening ear, please reach out to Pastor Eun-Hye at echoi@glenviewumc.org. 
*To speak with someone anytime, call 988 Suicide and Crisis Lifeline, available 24 hours. 
*In the Glenview area, the Family Service Center (FSC), located at 191 Waukegan Road is a place to turn.  FSC 
provides high-quality therapeutic counseling for individuals and families, with expanded services to include clients 
within a wide range of ages, from preschoolers to older adults.  Most insurance plans are accepted and fees are 
based on a subsidized fee scale.  Call 847-251-7350 or visit familyservicecenter.org. 
 
IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY ON THE WEEKENDS: 
On the weekends (Friday - Sunday evening) our church office is closed, and the phone messages are not retrieved 
until Monday.  For emergencies, please contact our pastor, Rev. Eun-Hye Choi at echoi@glenviewumc.org, or at: 
847-525-7261. 
 
CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 

Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app to quickly and safely make your donation to 
GUMC.  With one quick scan, you can send in a one-time donation or schedule recurring 
donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 

 

 
 
THIS WEEK: June 18 - June 25, 2023 
Today: 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
Monday: 7 pm Finance via Zoom  
Tuesday: 10 am Staff Meeting, pastor’s office   
Saturday: 1:30 Memorial Service for Char Moneyhon, sanctuary 
 
Next Sunday:               
 10 am Worship  
 11 am Fellowship, parlor 
  
 
 
  
STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries, email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email :  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Tom Tobin, Music Director, email: tomtbn@sbcglobal.net 
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office, email:  office@glenviewumc.org - 847-729-1015 
 
 

Glenview United Methodist Church 
727 Harlem Avenue • Glenview, IL  60025-4278 

847-729-1015• www.glenviewumc.org 


